
SECOND FLOOR OF CLASSROOM BUILDING  

PENIEL THEOLOGICAL SEMINARY 

AS OF JUNE 18, 2021 

These photos are in progressive order of the current construction of the second floor of the 

classroom building on the Peniel Theological Seminary, Riobamba, Ecuador, campus. This work 

began in May with the purchase of steel beams, and the contractor welding the beams 

together in the photo below.  

We anticipate forms will be ready to pour concrete for the roof of the second floor within next 

two weeks.  

One of the amazing ways the Lord has provided is last week the VBS at Dixie Baptist Church 

gave $2,285.20. Of this amount the children themselves gave $1,322.78. Adults gave $962.42 

at the commencement. This is the Lord's doing, and we stand amazed in His presence.   

The red tile roof in background is the new cafeteria-assembly building built in 2020.  

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 



 

 



 

 

Thank you to each of you who gave to make this happen. We can say with thanksgiving and 

praise, "I saw God do it!" Great is His faithfulness.  

"Call to Me and I will answer you, and I will tell you great and mighty things, which you do not 

know" (Jeremiah 33:3).   

"This is the word of the Lord to Zerubbabel, saying, ‘Not by might nor by power, but by My 

Spirit,’ says the Lord of armies" (Zechariah 4:6).  

At the present time we are praying with the Peniel team, and planning for the annual Abide in 

Christ Bible Conference for November 2021. We are also planning for a medical dental 

evangelism team, and graduation of Peniel students the same week.  

 For updates on the construction and information on the Abide in Christ team projects in 

November 2021 go to www.AbideInChrist.com/missions . 

 

http://www.abideinchrist.com/missions


 


